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THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY, FLORIDA

Special Meeting re: Personnel


September 7, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on September 7, 2005, at 4:30 p.m.  Board Members present were Chairman Thomas Lynch, Vice Chairman Williams Graham, Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets and Chief Counsel JulieAnn Rico-Allison.

Motion to Consider Approve the Personnel Agenda: On motion of Burdick/Hansen, the Board unanimously approved the personnel agenda as submitted.

Discussion Item:

Status of the School Board Attorney - Benaim:

Dr. Benain asked the Board to discuss the status of JulieAnn Rico-Allison’s position as the School Board Attorney for Palm Beach County relative to her being offered the job of School Board Attorney for Miami/Dade County.

Dr. Benain asked for a listing of compensation packages of Board Attorneys for Florida’s ten (10) largest school districts and the number of teachers and students in each of these districts.  He 

suggested the Board request the Chairman to ensure that the compensation package for the attorney of the Palm Beach County School Board is comparable with the other large districts in the State of Florida.

Dr. Benaim requested that if the Miami/Dade position has not been irreversibly accepted by JulieAnn Rico-Allison, that the Board negotiate such that she may remain as the Board Attorney for Palm Beach County.

Board Members agreed to allow staff to compile information regarding compensation packages in other large districts in the State of Florida to review.

Mrs. Burdick requested the same information regarding comparable district Superintendent’s be provided to Board Members.

Board Members were in consensus to allow Mr. Graham to enter into a negotiation process with Ms. Allison and report back to them next Wednesday. 

Ms. Allison responded that in good faith and with professionalism, she would agree to enter into a discussion with Mr. Graham.

Mr. Lynch stressed that this situation is a difficult way to negotiate salary adjustments.

The meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m.
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Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

